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Born in Poland, she had a happy childhood. Her parents felt deeply 
about the family. She went to Jewish schools, and her parents 
taught her self-respect, compassion, love, and understanding. 
 
She did feel anti-semitism. Her father was a businessman. believed 
that "times would change". She speaks of the Matzo/Blood theory. 
She didn't know how horrible it was going to be. They were burning 
synagogues. 
 
They sold their belongings for survival but they still had faith. 
She still had a family. 
 
She was in a work camp two years with her sister, an ammunition 
factory. She found out that her entire city was taken to Treblinka 
after she was in her work camp. There was disease all over the 
place, but she had faith..  
 
She was transported to Auschwitz. There were constant questions 
because there were no answers for them.  
 
The cattle cars had no seats, nothing. There were tiny windows. 
Nobody cared. 
 
She felt the burning of human flesh and saw subhumans-Ghosts. It 
was the first hell on earth. 
 
Everything was taken away - material things and dignity. she 
remembers tattoos. 
 
"From now on you are going to be numbers, like cattle, no longer 
humans". They had their heads shaved and were packed 1000 women 
into one barracks like sardines.. Her and her sister worked on a 
road and carried corpses. 
 
Their was a daily selection for the crematorium. the ovens were 
always burning. She remembers seeing a bride and a bridegroom still 
in garb going to the gas chamber on their wedding night. 
 
It was just a plan, the [Nazis??] were not human. They had no 
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apprehension about it. 
 
Victims lived day by day like animals, not even thinking that they 
would survive. 
This was Auschwitz. They heard bombardments and this gave them some 
hope. 
 
In January, they were driven on foot. They walked day after day 
because there were no more trains.. They were taken to Bergen- 
Belsen, which was not as organized as Auschwitz. She spent three 
months in Bergen-Belsen. There was less food and it was horrible - 
there were dead bodies all over, and disease. 
 
April 1944 - The front broke and the British liberated the camp. 
People were arguing at the liberation, they couldn't believe it 
all. 
 
Life must go on for the living. There was help from international 
organizations, but people were dying from the food. She stayed in 
Bergen-Belsen because she had nowhere else to go. The young have a 
drive to live, people would go looking for others. One day her 
brother found her. Her husband was with her brother(first meeting). 
Her sister died of tuberculosis. 
She left Germany for the USA. She was happy but sad. 
 
Life must go on. She never took her freedom in the USA for granted. 
Never forget because those who forget are bound to repeat it. She 
was lucky because she survived. She has a purpose now, to speak for 
those who perished. 
In the camp, life was hell, and dreams represented life. 
.END. 
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